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May 15, 2012

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
Debra Holand, Executive Director

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301-2429
Debra.Holand@puc.nh.gov

RE: Response to Intrastate Access Reform Requirements
Dear Ms. Howland,

This letter on behalf of IntelePeer, Inc. (“IntelePeer”) is in response to the directive by the New
Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (“Commission”) on its Intrastate Access Reform.

The Commission directive “requires all carriers expecting to charge intrastate switched access
after July 1, 2012, file, on or by May 15, 2012, in an Excel spreadsheet, an account of intrastate
switched access revenue, by rate element and demand, for FY 2011 (October 1, 2010 through
September 30, 2011); an account, by rate element, of revenue that would have been produced
using interstate rate elements, interstate rates and corresponding FY 2011 intrastate demand;
and, to the extent interstate rate elements are not identical to intrastate rate elements, an
explanation of how the company addressed rate elements that did not match”.

IntelePeer has an intrastate switched access tariff on file in New Hampshire, but to date has not
generated any revenue associated with those tariff offerings. For that reason, IntelePeer cannot
complete the Excel worksheet provided by Staff. It is IntelePeer’s intention to revise its tariff (to

become effective July 1) in New Hampshire to reflect a 50% reduction in the difference between
its intrastate and interstate switched access rates.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any further questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

1 3 e,

Kristin L. Manwarren
Counsel for IntelePeer, Inc.



